Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

July 6,2018

Mr. Daniel Chen Xuan

President

China Mobile International (USA) Inc.
2570 North First Street, Suite 440

San Jose, California 95131
chenxuan@cmi.chinamobile.com

CERTIFIED MAIL — RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Re: Comment Cycle Established, International Section 214 Application of China Mobile
International (USA) Inc.
File No. ITC-214-20110901-00289

Dear Mr. Xuan:

On September 1, 2011, China Mobile International (USA) Inc. (CMIUSA) filed an application
requesting global or limited global facilities-based and resale authority pursuant to Section 214 of the
Communications Act of 1934, as amended.! On July 2, 2018, the National Telecommunications and
Information Administration (NTIA) filed, on behalf of the Executive Branch of the United States
Government, a recommendation that the Commission deny the application.? In its filing, NTIA argues
that the application raises substantial and unacceptable national security and law enforcement risks that
cannot be resolved through a voluntary mitigation agreement and therefore grant of the application does
not serve the public interest.?

CMIUSA may file an Opposition to the NTIA filing no later than Monday, August 20, 2018.
The Opposition should be filed electronically in File No. ITC-214-20110901-00289 via IBFS. The
Opposition must also be served on NTIA. NTIA will have until Wednesday, September 19, 2018 to file
a Reply to the Opposition.

147 U.S.C. § 214; 47 CFR § 63.18.

2 NTIA mailed a copy of the redacted filing to the last known addresses for CMIUSA and served an unredacted
version on CMIUSA’s counsel. The NTIA filing (NTIA Recommendation) and service of process letters are
available via the International Bureau Filing System (IBFS) by searching for ITC-214-201109-00289 and accessing
“Other filings related to this application” from the Document Viewing Area. Federal Communications Commission,

International Bureau, IBFS, http:/licensing.fcc.gov/cgi-bin/ws.exe/prod/ib/forms/reports/related _filing hts?f key=-
233159&f number=ITC2142011090100289 (last visited July 5, 2018).

3 NTIA Recommendation at 1.
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If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at (202) 418-0574 or
by email at Denise.Coca@fcc.gov or David Krech, Associate Division Chief, at (202) 418-7443 or by
email at David.Krech@fcc.gov.

Sincerely,

Wosine of s

Denise A. Coca

Division Chief

Telecommunications and Analysis Division
International Bureau

cc: Kent Bressie

HARRIS, WILTSHIRE & GRANNIS LLP
1919 M Street, N.W., Suite 800
Washington, D.C. 20036-3537
kbressie@hwglaw.com

Patricia Paoletta

HARRIS, WILTSHIRE & GRANNIS LLP
1919 M Street, N.W., Suite 800
Washington, D.C. 20036-3537
tpaoletta@hwglaw.com

Milton Brown

Deputy Chief Counsel

National Telecommunications & Information Administration
U.S. Department of Commerce

1401 Constitution Ave., N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20230

MBrown@ntia.doc.gov



